

19 March 2020

Dear Parents/Whanau

COVID-19 Latest Update

With so much information and misinformation around about COVID-19, I wanted to take this opportunity to reiterate that schools remain open (as directed by the Ministry of Education and Health). In addition to this I wish to share what will happen if we were to have a case in our school community. I want to assure you that we have a plan of action (pandemic plan) and that we are in a position to respond quickly as required.

As soon as a case is confirmed in our immediate school community (e.g. A student; learning coach; or a member of their household); the Medical Officer of Health and Ministry of Education will inform the BOT and myself, and we will work together to get quick and clear information to you.

If there was a case confirmed, we will likely be asked to close temporarily by the Medical Officer of Health. This allows time for close contacts to be traced, appropriate testing undertaken; and a careful clean of the school to be organised.

If our school does need to close temporarily, we have members of our team working on a plan to support ongoing access to learning. This will likely be via Linc Ed; and involve learning activities that can be worked through with support at home. Please ensure we have your most up to date contact email.

We realise that COVID-19 feels scary and of course you are concerned for the wellbeing of your children; as are we. Please be assured that with no case confirmed in our school; we are best placed to operate as usual; and provide a sense of calm and normal.

Good hygiene is a priority in our school; and we are reinforcing this regularly with all students and staff. We know that practicing good hygiene is still the best we can do to prevent illness.

p: 07 579 0990 e: office@taumata.school.nz a: 145 Mortlake Heights Drive, Tauranga 3112, NZ www.tamata.school.nz

Empowered to learn Empowered for life As a school we are getting the most up to date information from the Ministry of Health and Ministry of Education so that we can confidently make decisions about the safety and wellbeing of our community.

We thank you for your ongoing support during this time and know that as a community we will demonstrate courage, resilience, kindness, fairness and aroha for each other as we navigate this unusual and challenging time.

Nga mihi nui whanau Kind regards

Genavier Fuller On behalf of the Taumata School Board of Trustees.





SYMPTOMS OF COVID-19, FLU AND COLD



Decision tool for early learning and school responses to COVID-19

Risk Level	Situation/Trigger	Response
Level 1	When a child, young person, or staff member has no symptoms, but has had close contact with a confirmed case (eg. Within their household) And there is no known community transmission.	 Track and trace as a precaution The Director of Education will be notified by the local Medical Officer of Health, and will talk t and/or ECE Centre manager Child/young person/staff member and family self-isolate Testing of child/young person/staff member if recommended If test is positive - Trace, track and test process to identify close contacts Provide information and resources to the parent community and enable opportunities to ask
Level 2	When a child, young person, or staff member has symptoms, and has had close contact with a confirmed case (eg. Within their household) And there is no known community transmission.	 Close the school/ECE temporarily if there is a delay in test results to enable contact tracing and The Director of Education will be notified by the local Medical Officer of Health, and will talk t and/or ECE Centre manager Child/young person and family self-isolate Child/young person tested Track and trace, with close contacts going into self-isolation Decision to close school/ECE is based on test results – close temporarily if there is a delay in g Maintain thorough cleaning practice in schools/ECE Provide information and resources to the parent community and enable opportunities to ask
	When a staff member has symptoms in school/ECE And when there is no known community transmission.	 Close the school/ECE temporarily if there is a delay in test results to enable contact tracing and The Director of Education will be notified by the local Medical Officer of Health, and will talk t and/or ECE Centre manager Staff member self-isolates Staff member is tested Track and trace, with close contacts going into self-isolation Decision to close school/ECE is based on test results – close temporarily if there is a delay in g Maintain thorough cleaning practice in schools/ECE Provide information and resources to the parent community and enable opportunities to ask
	When a child, young person or staff member tests positive and has been at school or ECE	 Close the school/centre for at least 72 hours to enable contact tracing, tracking testing and cleaters The Director of Education will be notified by the local Medical Officer of Health, and will talk to and/or ECE Centre manager Close school / ECE immediately for at least 72 hours and up to a week. Based on number of control cont
	When a case suspected or identified in a boarding hostel (this situation could also occur at any of the risk levels 1-5)	 Isolate boarding hostel or send students home if it can be done safely All boarding hostels are required to have a pandemic plan Keep all students in hostel until can confirm if case is positive, with physical distancing measure Assess if students can be supported to self-isolate within the hostel or transported home to se successful isolation of student, work with Ministry of Education and Public Health on alternation

to the Principal/ECE Service Provider k questions. nd tracking k to the Principal/ECE Service Provider n getting test results k questions. nd tracking k to the Principal/ECE Service Provider n getting test results k questions. leaning < to the Principal/ECE Service Provider</pre> contacts and timing of the weekend k questions. sures in place self-isolate. If neither option is viable for ative locations.

Risk Level	Situation/Trigger	Response
Level 3	When there is a small number of unrelated local cases in the community (not in ECE/school) in one geographical area Possible (but not confirmed) community transmission.	 Increase physical distancing and encourage those who are vulnerable to stay at home Recommend anyone vulnerable to COVID 19 stays home (see Ministry of Health list). Online, Limit assemblies, sports and events, and limit movement through buildings. Choose low cont theory based for some subjects), consider moving to homeroom based teaching Consider options to stagger learning opportunities (shifts, starting and finishing at different t Limit shared facilities (e.g. drinking fountains) and equipment (e.g. Chromebooks) or clean be Assess if other programmes can continue to operate (e.g. after school care) Provide information and resources to the parent community and enable opportunities to ask
	When there are cases from multiple families in the same school. Possible (but not confirmed) community transmission.	 14 day closure to manage spread Timeframe for closure most likely to be at least 14 days as staff will need to self-isolate, poss contact tracing needs to be completed in this time. If not, reassess – may need to close for lot Decision to reopen after 14 days would be made if there is confidence that multiple cases ar Cleaning and disinfecting according to Health specifications Online/remote learning options provided. Supervision/support for children of essential workers such as health and emergency services
Level 4	When there is confirmed community transmission in contained geographical location.	 Close all schools and centres in a geographical location Following advice from Public Health, close schools and centres in the location Close initially for 14 days, continue to review every 14 days, until Public Health advises to red Decision to reopen schools in a geographical location would be made when there is confiden contained based on public heath advice. Remote learning options, project work, online learning for students. Supervision/support for children of essential workers such as health and emergency services
Level 5	When there is community transmission on a national level.	 Close all schools and centres nationally Following advice from Director-General, all schools and ECEs are closed Close initially for 14 days, continue to review every 14 days, until Public Health advises to rec Decision to reopen schools nationally would be made when there is confidence that communipublic heath advice Remote learning options, project work, online learning for students. Supervision/support for children of essential workers such as health and emergency services

ne/remote learning options are provided ontact curriculum options (possible more t times) between use ask questions. ossible testing, possible contact tracing. All r longer. are contained based on public heath advice es workers. reopen ence that outbreaks/multi-clusters are es workers. reopen nunity transmission is under control based on es workers.

Draft 4 2 10 19-03-20